
Carine PS Board Report 

Term 3, 16 August 2024 

IPS Review: The School Review is on Wednesday 21 August and Board members will be addressing 
the Reviewers, along with members of the school P&C. The Principal thanked the Board for their 
support and contribution in relation to this process. 
 
School NAPLAN Data: The 2024 NAPLAN data was discussed revealing that the Year 3 and 5 
students are performing within the Expected range in comparison to Like Schools. Individual students 
to be celebrated as well as those needing extra support have been identified. The school has a 
number of initiatives in place to address the needs of students at risk. 
 
Personal Items Lists: Staff have completed the 2025 Personal Items draft and parents will receive 
the final copy ready to submit to Campion before Dec 2024.  Distribution to homes will be completed 
by Jan 28, 2025 if placed before the Dec cut off.  
 
Out of School Hours Care Provider Renewal: 
The Out of School Hours care tenure is up for renewal. OSH has been operating at the school for the 

past 3 years with pleasing feedback from staff and parents. Discussions are ongoing at this time. 


